
 

 

SpireEnergy.com 

Spire Inc. 
700 Market 
St. Louis, MO 63101 

February 10, 2020 

VIA EFIS 

Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Governor Office Building 
200 Madison Street 
Jefferson City, MO 65101 
 
Dear Secretary, 

Enclosed herewith for filing with the Missouri Public Service Commission is the brand new tariff 
sheet P.S.C. MO. No 7 R-30.13A and tariff sheet P.S.C. MO. No 8 R-30.13A.  This tariff sheet, has an 
issue date of February 10, 2020, and an effective date of March 11, 2020, reflected by the Company’s 
tariff.   

In order to better serve our low-income customers that reside in our Spire Missouri service 
territory, we are submitting this new tariff for your approval.  With your approval, Spire will deliver the 
Income Eligible Mutliple Family program outside of the current co-delivery territories shared with 
Ameren and Evergy to help spend carryover funding.  Spire will keep the program administration with 
ICF which manages the other program efforts for the income eligible multiple family programs.  Spire 
has  drafted language to help customers utilize incentive funding by providing up to 100% of the installed 
measure cost in line with the Ameren Missouri Gas Tariff language. 

No additional funds are being requested but Spire would like to note the funding is carryover from 
what was originally budgeted in FY19 that went unspent for the Income Eligible Mutliple Family program.  
This budget will be shared with the Commission before the start of each program year and managed as a 
sub-budget item. 

 

 

 
Sincerely, 
/s/ Shaylyn Dean  		 
Shaylyn Dean 


